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their best on an academic, social and emotional level. 
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From the Principal’s Desk 

Dear Families, 
 
Welcome back to Term 4. Students have been very settled returning to school. It is amazing what some sunny weather 
can do to brighten up our day. We are looking forward to what Term 4 brings with our annual Jogathon coming up soon. I 
can’t wait to see everyone. 
 
Sunsmart 
It is important that students wear their hats at school whenever they are outside. We also have sunscreen available in all 
classrooms, and students are encouraged to apply it before going outside. If your child requires specialised sunscreen, 
please communicate with their teacher and provide it in their bag. 
 
Swimming 
Our swimming program starts this week with our Prep and Year 1/2s heading off to The Ballarat Aquatic Center on    
Thursday. Please ensure payments and notes have been returned to the school office as soon as possible. The Year 3/4s 
and Year 5/6s will attend swimming in the second half of the term. Thank you to the parents who are supporting the    
program and attending as volunteers. We appreciate it.  
 
Excursions 
A reminder to all families that when students are going on an excursion, it is important that notes and payment are      
returned to the office at least two days before the excursion. If students do not have a written consent note, they cannot 
attend and will be at school in another class. Verbal permission is not able to be given. If you have any questions about 
this process, please feel free to contact Wendy in the office.  
 
2024 Planning 
2024 is fast approaching, and we are planning what next year will look like. We will welcome our new Prep students for 
transition days during the term and Statewide Transition Day on Tuesday, 12th December.  
 
If there is a change in your child's enrolment for 2024, please email or call the school to advise of those changes as soon 
as possible. If you have a Prep who is coming in 2024 and we don’t have your enrolment form, we need it as soon as   
possible.  
 
If you have a placement request based on your child's educational or wellbeing needs, please email me directly at         
helen.romeril@education.vic.gov.au by Friday, 27th October. Parent requests form part of our class placement process, 
but as we also have a range of other considerations, requests are not always guaranteed.  
 
School Disco 
On Friday, 27th October, our Parents and Friends will be hosting a School Disco for our students. More details will follow, 
but we thank this dedicated team of parents for providing wonderful experiences for our students.  
 
 
Thank you, and have a nice week. 
 
Helen  

 
 

 

CALENDAR 
 

 
Thursday October 19th     Grades Prep, 1 and 2 Swimming 
 

Thursday October 26th      Grades Prep, 1 and 2 Swimming 
 

Friday 27th October     School Disco 
 

Friday November 3rd      School Jogathon 

 

mailto:helen.romeril@education.vic.gov.au
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Tissue Box Donations 
 

We kindly ask if anyone has new 

unopened boxes of tissues to 

donate to the school classrooms, it would be 

greatly appreciated. 

 

Thank you! 









LITERACY 
QUESTION OF THE WEEK 



 

 

On Friday 6th of October we had two CPS       

students participate in the Western Region    

Athletic Championships.  

 

Xavier placed third in his High Jump with a 

jump of 1.35m. (pictured right) 

 

Tom finished fifth in his Discus with a throw of 

21m.  

 

Amazing work Tom and Xavier, we are so proud! 





Values Trophy — Term 4, 2023 

 

VALUES    TROPHY 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our School Captains will be looking for students  
who demonstrate the  

following values:  

 
 

 WEEK           VALUES                WHAT WE ARE LOOKING FOR 
    3   Respect    Displaying manners and  
        sportsmanship towards others 
        when playing games outside 
        e.g., through actions, speaking 
        nicely, etc. 
 
    4   Resilience   Demonstrating sportsmanship in 
        PE. 

PERSONAL BEST RESILIENCE 

Week Value What we are looking for 

1 Safety 
Wearing an appropriately approved sun hat at all times in outside 

areas 

2 Personal Best Most fruit from a grade. 

3 

  
Respect 

Displaying manners and sportsmanship towards others when   

playing games outside e.g., through actions, speaking nicely, etc. 

4 

  
Resilience 

Demonstrating sportsmanship in PE 

 

5 

  
Personal Best Having the cleanest classroom 

6 Respect 
The grade demonstrating the most respect in the Art room during 

classes. 

7 

  

Safety & Respect 

  

Lining up safely and respectfully when coming in from recess and 

lunch times 

8 

  
Resilience Displaying manners towards others when playing games outside 

9 

  
Respect The grade demonstrating the most respect in LOTE during classes. 

10 

  
Safety 

Always wearing an appropriately approved sun hat in outside 

areas 

11 
Respect, Resilience, 

Personal Best & Safety 
The grade with the most Positive Behaviour awards in the room 

12 Respect 

Students who are seen as keeping the yard clean by picking up 

rubbish, eating in the correct areas or seen putting rubbish in the 

bins 



If  Your Child Is Sick… 
If your child has a sore throat,   

runny nose, cough or other cold/flu 
like symptoms  

 

PLEASE DO NOT  
 

send your child to school. 
 

Where there are signs and      
symptoms of Gastro, there is a 24 
hour exclusion period where your 

child  
 

MUST  
 

be kept at home. 

Tissue Box Donations 
 

We kindly ask if anyone has new 
unopened boxes of tissues to 

donate to the school classrooms, 
it would be greatly 

appreciated. 
Thank you! 

Term 4 

Curriculum Day Monday 6th November - No Extend Care 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY TUESDAY 7th November (Cup Day) 

Last Day of School—Tuesday 19th December (3:30pm Finish) 

Curriculum Day—Wednesday 20th December—NO SCHOOL 

FROM THE OFFICE 

Voluntary Fees 
3 

Voluntary Fees can be paid at the office by cash, credit card or via BPay. The 

fees are: 

 $95 per child for Grade Prep, 

 $125 per child for  

Grades 1-2 

 $115 per child for  

 Grades 3-6. 











 
CHANGE OF EMERGENCY  

 
CONTACT DETAILS 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Families,  
 

Just a friendly reminder, if you have any changes to your contact details or student     
information throughout the school year, it is a requirement for these to be updated at 

the school office.  
 
 
 

It is a requirement that we have these 
updated frequently, to ensure that contact 
details and permission are up to date in our 

system. 
 
 
 

Please ensure that you let us know of any changes as soon as they occur.  
 
 
 

Thank you. 


